Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held 11th April 2023 

There were no members of the public present.

The chair had been approached by a few residents who were concerned about the Shireoaks Bus services, Nos 6 and 7. There is no live information at the bus stops and timetables are incorrect. This is causing some residents to miss the service.
They were also concerned that although a subsidy had been received to uphold these services for 1 year, there is no advertising about this fact from Nottinghamshire County Council.
If this service becomes commercially unviable the older residents and those without cars in the parish will be unable to get transport into Worksop for shopping. 
This issue will be raised with Nottinghamshire County Council and Stagecoach on their behalf.

The other issue raised was anxiety at increasing antisocial behaviour around the area. 
Recently the viewpoint on the pit top had been severely damaged, and this was after it had been repaired from the last vandalism.
The bird hide had been pelted with rocks and someone tried to force the door open. Also, when young trees had been planted the support sticks had been removed.
The issue has been raised with the Police and the Antisocial team at Bassetlaw District Council.





















Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th April 2023
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, C Dixon, S Fielding, R Hewson, and J Potts
District Councillor D Pressley
Clerk: S MacDonald

There were no members of the public present. 

42/23 Apologies for Absence  
Apologies had been received from Cllr Robinson, Cllr Blagg and Cllr Wilks

43/23 Declaration of Interest and to identify any agenda items from which the press and public should be excluded due to the confidential nature of the business.
Cllr Fielding and District Cllr Pressley declared an interest in planning matters.
Cllr Fielding declared an interest in Friends of Woodland.
Cllr Hauxwell declared an interest in Shireoaks Sports & Social Club.

44/23 To approve the minutes of the meetings on 14th March 2023
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th March 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, were confirmed as a true record. 
Proposed by Cllr Ayton and seconded by Cllr Fielding and were signed by the Chairman.

44/24 Matters Arising

a) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights, Church clock repairs
The signs and the gold paint had been ordered for the telephone box. It was resolved to ask the Carpenter for help or advice on how to place the signs inside the box. It was also resolved to put a thankyou in the newsletter for all his help.

A map of lampposts throughout the village was circulated and it was noted but there are seventy lampposts from one village sign to the other on the main road. It was resolved to see if any funding is available to help with the cost of Christmas lights. The cost for 70 Christmas decorations was around £50,000 over three years.

The church clock had been repaired twice but unfortunately the quarter chimes are still faulty. The clock repairers indicated that the problem is old mercury switches. To replace these with modern switches will be costly, and the work must be conducted by a qualified electrician. It was resolved to see if a grant could be obtained as this is a War Memorial Clock.

b) Neighbourhood Plan  
There was nothing to report further on this matter.
c) Speed limit in the village
The online petition has now reached 110 signatures. The next meeting that the petition can be taken to is now after the election and will be potentially the end of May or the beginning of June.
Cllr Fielding was also asked to chase up the results of the road monitoring cables that had been in the village recently, from Highways.
The community speed watch initiative was also discussed and it was resolved to ask if anyone in the parish was able to volunteer for this.



d) Church corner planter replacement
A licence request was signed by the chair and vice chair to send to VIA for approval. When the request is granted, the planters can be ordered, and installed.


e) Defibrillator existing maintenance and location for new one
The old defibrillator now has a new battery and new pads and will be monitored regularly.
The installation of the new defibrillator has been delayed as the wiring is now more complicated than first thought. A quote had been received for the extra work, which was accepted.
It was resolved that when the school returns from holidays the Head will be contacted, and an installation date will be scheduled.

f) Bench in Village Garden/Memorial Bench
The wording for the village garden bench was produced and a plaque will now be sourced.
The Coronation Bench will be installed in late April in readiness for an unveiling ceremony at the beginning of May 2023. An e-mail will be sent to SWH asking for installation prices. An e-mail will also be sent to Peter Stanley as the unveiling was to coincide with the warm spaces initiative that they are running at the village hall, to encourage villagers to attend.

g) Events – Fireworks/Carnival/Coronation
A fireworks meeting is scheduled for Thursday the 20th of April.
A carnival meeting is scheduled for Tuesday the 18th of April.
A coronation event meeting is scheduled for Monday 17th April and most items are covered off now. Rhodesia Parish Council will donate £400 to the joint event. The event will be advertised on social media, from 3-7pm with bring your own picnic.

h) To discuss any Village Maintenance/Lengthsman Scheme concerns
An e-mail had been received from Stancliffe Homes advising that occupants of the houses were aware that they were responsible for the small area of bushes near the Willow Grove sign.

Stancliffe Homes had also sent an e-mail to say that they had placed a trough suitable for flowers on the village side. However, on inspection this appeared not to be of quality and an e-mail will be sent asking them to remediate before it is planted.

Harron Homes had sent an e-mail saying that the planting on the dyke is now all complete. The curbs and footpath near the show homes will be replaced and re done. All the works will be remediated when they complete the main road into the development. This is currently scheduled for late April.

i) Village Litter Bins
An invoice had been received for the five new bins. They will be ordered and delivered ASAP.

j) Parish Council Election 4.5.23
A notice had been received that eight councillors had applied this year and so they were elected unopposed.
The Parish Council then has 35 days to co-opt another councillor to make the full nine.
At the AGM in May all councillors will sign their office acceptance and redo their declarations of interest.

k) Bassetlaw Spring clean – 18.3.23 – 3.4.23
Several groups had borrowed the litter picking equipment for the event. This litter had then been collected by Bassetlaw District Council. Little Acorns had asked if they could keep two of these litter pickers. It was resolved to buy two smaller little pickers, as they are for children and donate these to the Little Acorns group.

l) Trees on Shireoaks Common
The enforcement team had sent a letter to Stancliffe Homes asking them to advise their house owners of the conditions regarding the trees on Shireoaks Common. 

m) Friends of Woodland – CIL
The request for CIL money was discussed and it was resolved to investigate helping them with the car park cost, up to a limit of £15k. To this end an email will be sent asking for actual quotes for this project for further consideration and approval. There was however concern shown about security of this car park and how it will work and be locked etc when not in use.


n) Village Hall – CIL
The request for CIL money was discussed and it was resolved to investigate helping with the cost of solar panels and car park resurfacing. To this end an email will be sent for actual quotes for these projects for further consideration and approval. 

45/23 New Business
a) Newsletter content
Items were discussed and the content was decided to send to the newsletter editor by the deadline of 7th May 2023.

b) BKV competition
An E-mail had been received explaining that the competition would not go ahead this year.

46/23 Planning 
a) New applications 
There were no new applications.

b) Appeals
a. 23/00005/S36 Land at Aveling Way
A letter of objection had been sent by the Parish Council to the inspectorate. An email had been received as acknowledgement of receipt. The hearing is set for the 6th of June.

c) Decisions and Awaiting Decisions
22/01201/HSE – 66 Shireoaks Road – demo of existing extension and erect 2 storey side and rear extension
22/01714/OUT – Land to the north of Gateford Toll Bar - Outline application for erection of a care home and up to ten res dwellings
23/00126/HSE – 102 Shireoaks Common Loft conversion – resubmission of 22/01435/HSE – Granted 14.3.23

d) Enforcements
There were no further updates on the cases outstanding.

47/23 Reports from County/District Councillors
Cllr Pressley said that he personally had sent a letter with regards to the appeal of the warehouse in Shireoaks.
He advised that Rhodesia was pleased to share the coronation event and the Sports & Social Club secretary had been to their meeting to explain what was planned.
There will not be a new food hub in Shireoaks as it is in close proximity to the one held in Rhodesia School. They are having difficulty in sourcing suitable food from supermarkets at the moment.

Cllr Fielding said that she was still working with highways to tackle issues round the village with junctions/road surfaces and would be chasing this up again.

48/23 Finance
a) End of Year accounts
The end of year accounts had been circulated to the councillors and it was agreed to be a true record for the year. This will now be sent to the internal auditor.

b) Sign AGAR Forms
The Agar forms were signed using the year end balances.

c) balance/payments and receipts
	Balanced to statements as at  
	31.3.23
	year end
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	10,127.38

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,756.01

	
	
	
	
	
	15,883.39

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	March cheques
	
	
	6,000.96

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	6,000.96

	Payments received since last meeting (inc in balance above)
	
	

	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	2120
	S MacDonald - expenses
	
	
	35.14

	
	2121
	Village hall - rent
	
	
	192.00

	
	2122
	Jubilee fireworks - deposit
	
	
	315.00

	
	2123
	clerk wages
	
	
	294.80

	
	2124
	HMRC
	
	
	73.60

	
	2125
	Danlec
	
	
	120.00

	
	2126
	Bouncy castle - coronation event
	
	
	690.00

	
	2127
	x 2 connect - Tel box spares
	
	
	154.39

	
	2128
	Gordon Ellis - bins
	
	
	2,329.26

	
	2130
	Disco - coronation event
	
	
	100.00

	
	
	This months cheques
	
	
	4,304.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	10,305.15

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	-177.77

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,756.01

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	5,578.24

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2,762.97

	
	
	
	.
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	2,815.27




49/23 Emergency Measures
a) Flooding 
The clerk had produced maps from https://flood-map-for-planning.service.gov.uk/  for the parish members who had asked for flood information after the leaflets had been distributed. A letter with this map will be sent to each house explaining how the map works.

Cllr Hauxwell will call a flood warden meeting soon.



50/23 Correspondence
All correspondence had been circulated. Members were reminded that Renewable connections were holding a stakeholder consultation on Monday 24th April in Shireoaks Village Hall 3 - 7pm

51/23 Police report
The police report had been circulated but no police were present at the meeting.

52/23 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern. 
There were no further matters of concern to discuss.

Meeting closed at 9:05pm

 
 Date of next meeting 9th May 2023
